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St. Peterõs Episcopal Church 

Can we imag-
ine how God 
will expand 
our minds 
and hearts as 
we embrace 
one another 
as sisters and 
brothers in 

Christ?   

Summer 2017 

Dear Sisters and Brothers at St. Peterõs Church, 

 St. Peterõs Church is entering into an exciting phase of our history.  The 
Vestry has responded to Warden Tom Hughesõ encouragement to begin a minis-

try to the Hispanic Community of Clifton.   

 If you would walk around the neighborhood, you would notice many 
stores and restaurants serving the Hispanic Community.  People coming to St. 
Peterõs Haven were asking when we had a Spanish Mass.  Our community is ripe 

for this new outreach of the Gospel to our sisters and brothers.  

 When we put together our five year plan, we included money to support 
a Hispanic Ministry.  Over the years, people in the parish began to see that our 
neighborhood had changed and we were being invited to respond to the changes 

around us.  

 On this Ash Wednesday evening, as I was returning from the Narthex to 
the Sacristy after the evening Holy Eucharist, a woman with her two young sons 
entered the church and asked if I would give them ashes?  òOf course,ó I said, 
òcome up to the Communion Rail and I will give you ashes.ó  She then told me 
that she lived across the street from the church and would worship with us if we 

had a Spanish Mass.  

 Part of our Baptismal Covenant includes our promise to òproclaim by 
word and example the Good News of God in Christ.ó  Our beginning a Hispanic 
Ministry flows from this promise.   We all know the parable of the Good Samari-
tan.  Sharing the Good News involves us in looking around us and asking our-
selves what are we doing to share the message of Godõs love with those who are 

our neighbors? We are invited to become Good Samaritans.   

 Some of us are afraid that if we begin a Hispanic Ministry we will stop 
our English ministry.  Our plan to begin a Hispanic Ministry is an expansion of 
our ministry.  We want to engage in a ministry to both the English and Spanish-

speaking communities.   

 We also do not know the gifts we will receive by beginning this ministry.  
When we expanded our ministry to include the members of Christ Church in 
Belleville, we did not know how we would be changed by that move.  Today we 
are grateful for the unimagined gifts we received from the Christ Church mem-
bers.  We now consider ourselves as one church.  Can we consider our expansion 
into a Hispanic Ministry in the same way?  Can we wonder what will be the un-
imagined gifts we will share with each other?  Can we imagine how God will ex-
pand our minds and hearts as we embrace one another as sisters and brothers in 

Christ?  Let us pray that God give us the wisdom and grace for this mission.   

Peace.  

Peter De Franco+ OSB 

Letter of the Rector 
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Worship and Spirituality 

 Confirmation Class 2017  

 On May 6, Justin Abreu, Kenya Buggs, Michael 
Hollis and Abby Prall were confirmed by Bishop 
Mark Beckwith at Trinity and St. Philipõs Cathedral 
in Newark.  The Confirmation takes place at the Ca-
thedral to allow the various churches of the diocese 
to come together with one another at the central 
church of the Diocese as a sign of the unity of the 

churches with the Bishop.  

 Justin, Michael and Abby concluded a two 
year process of formation with Gladys Hughes and 
Michael Petti learning how to follow Jesus in the 
Episcopal Church.  Their formation included leaning 
about the Bible, the Book of Common Prayer, the 
structure of the Holy Eucharist and Christian Histo-
ry.  Ross Sweetland offered a class on the structure 
and meaning of the Church Building.  Kenya was 
baptized at the Easter Vigil and was confirmed as 
the conclusion of her Christian initiation.  The Dio-
cese of Newark celebrates the confirmation of 
members at the Cathedral, the seat of the Bishop, 
to gather the churches together as a sign of the uni-
ty of the churches with the Bishop and with one an-

other.   

 While Alana Muller also prepared for Confir-
mation, she will be confirmed in 2018.    

   

Garden of Mary  

As part of our out-

reach to the Hispan-

ic Community, St. 

Peterõs Church will 

organize a Garden 

for Mary in the large 

plot in front of the 

church.  The center-

piece of the garden 

will feature a copy 

of Michelangelo's im-

age of the Virgin of 

Bruges.   

 Sal Lagatutta, a Master Gardener, will 

oversee the project.  Marcin Iwanicki, Sexton, 

will work with Sal in installing the statue.   

 The plants will be chosen from the vari-

ety of species found in medieval gardens where 

these flowers were traditionally connected 

with Mary.  Lincoln Cathedral in England re-

tains its medieval cloister Garden.  Since our 

Lady is the Cathedralõs Patron, their garden 

contains many of the medieval flowers associ-

ated with Mary.  The plants for St. Peterõs Gar-

den for Mary will be based from those found at 

Lincoln Cathe-

dral.  Some of 

the offerings in-

clude Lily of the 

Valley or our La-

dyõs tears, Solo-

monõs Seal or our 

Ladyõs Seal, 

Rosemary , La-

dyõs Mantle, Ros-

es, our Ladyõs 

Bells or Snow-

drops, the mari-

gold or Maryõs 
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Parish News 

2017 Annual Meeting  

St. Peterõs Church conducted its annual meeting on 
March 12, 2017.  The Annual Meeting is charged 
with receiving reports on the state of the parish, 
approving the Annual Budget and voting for War-
dens and members of the Vestry.  John Muller was 
elected as Warden and Janice Serafini as a member 
of the Vestry.  This year the parish also approved 
an amendment to the By -Laws of the Parish and re-
duced the minimum number of Vestry Members to 
three.  With a drop in the income of the parish 
from pledges, the Parish approved a budget which 
included decreases in the hours of the paid staff 
including the Organist, Parish Administrator and the 

Rector.   

Wednesday Gatherings  

Senior Coffee Club  

Ross Sweetland has conducted Senior Coffee 
Club Meetings on the first and third Wednes-
day of each month.  During 2016-17, the 
group read Ann Lamottõs book Traveling Mer-
cies.  The discussions and prayer around the 
table helped all involved to better see God 
at work in their lives and in the support of 

the members of the group.   

Interfaith Monthly Group  

On June 9th our inter -faith group gathered at 

Nurden's house to share an  Iftar meal to-

gether. Iftar is the "breaking of the fast" cel-

ebrated each night  during Ramadan.  The 

evening began with a prayer and lively con-

versation over delicious Turkish food.   Our 

celebration was honoring our year together 

and our monthly gatherings at the Ant Book 

Store on the second Wednesday of every 

month. Topics ranged from women celebrat-

ed and honored by both Muslim and Christian 

women, prayer  and the different ways we 

pray and the current events in both Turkey 

and the United States. As a group, the Chris-

tian women promised to fast in whatever way 

they were able  every Wednesday  in collabo-

ration with our Muslim sisters during Rama-

dan  We are  looking forward to our first 

meeting in September and welcome anyone 

who would like to join us.   Gladys Hughes 

Wednesday Healing Eucharist  

The Wednesday Healing Eucharist will contin-
ue on the 4th Wednesday of the month at 10 
AM in Christ Chapel.  The July Eucharist will 
be celebrated on July 12, the Second 
Wednesday, since the Rector will be on vaca-
tion during the 4th week of July.  The Heal-
ing Eucharist is a time for a midweek prayer 

and to ask for Godõs healing grace. 

Parish Staff  
 

Clergy: 

The Reverend Peter De Franco,   Rector 

 

Wardens 

Thomas Hughes & John Muller, Wardens  

 

Vestry  

Class of 2017:  Vinnette Greenwood 

Class of 2018:  Janice Serafini 

Class of 2019:  Janet Wells 

 

Treasurer:  John Tauber    

 

Delegates to Convention 

Gladys Hughes, Betty Jo Wilkinson 

Michael Petti (Alternate)  

 

Staff:   

Nicholas Hopkins, Organist  

Angie Rispoli, Parish Administrator  

Marcin Iwanicki, Sexton  
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Parish News 

Warden Thomas Hughes receives David 
P. Hegg II Lifetime Achievement Award  

  
 On Sunday, June 11, 2017, Thomas Hughes 
received the David P. Hegg II Lifetime Achieve-
ment Award of the Episcopal Diocese of Newark.  
The awards were presented to senior members of 
the congregations of the diocese in recognition 
of diligent and faithful service to the church.  
The event began with a reception in the Parish 
Hall of St. Peterõs Episcopal Church in Morris-
town followed by Evensong.  The Adult and Chil-
dren Choirs offered traditional Anglican chant 
and other exceptional choral pieces for Even-
song.  Bishop Mark Beckwith presided and 
preached at the Evensong.   
 Tom first attended Trinity Episcopal 
Church in Kearny, his home town, and he and his 
wife Gail began a search for an Episcopal Church 
closer to their Clifton home.  While they live 
closer to Grace Church in Nutley, they were at-
tracted by the friendliness of St. Peterõs Church.   
 Tom has served as a member of the Vestry 
before being elected Warden.  He brings his fi-
nancial expertise to the table with his assistance 
in developing the annual budget with John 
Tauber.  Tom also audits the financial records of 
St. Peterõs Church as is required by the National 
Episcopal Church.   

Ecumenical Worship on Wednesday  

On the Wednesdays of Lent, St. Peterõs Church 
participated in a series of worship events at 
the Protestant Churches of Clifton and Bloom-
field.  There were worship events at Athenia 
Reformed Church,  Brookdale Reformed 
Church of Bloomfield, 1st Presbyterian 
Church, and United Reformed Church.  While 
1st Lutheran Church planned to host an event, 
the worship was cancelled after a snow storm. 
The final event was a Holy Eucharist at United 
Reformed Church.  At each event, a collection 
was taken for the different outreach ministries 

associated with the churches.   

Stations of the Cross  

As a 
project 
f o r 
L e n t , 
differ-
e n t 
groups 
in the 
church 
c o l -
o r e d 
b l a c k 

and white images of the various Stations of 
the Cross.  Members of the parish used their 
creativity in selecting different colors for the 
images.  The Stations of the Cross were pre-
sented in the Church for Holy Week along with 
the smaller 
images of 
the Stations.  
The Parish 
c e le b r a t e s 
the Stations 
of the Cross 
on Good Fri-
day After-

noon.   

 

Activities During Lent 


